
February Pool Board Meeting

February 8, 2022

In attendance via Zoom meeting: Dan Hirsh, Terry Irving, Jenn Azzara, Jon Miller, Elvia Hajjar, Carla Cole, Heather

Utt, Nick Zaneto and members of the public.

Reports:

Sunshine Law read and reviewed January minutes, approved by Terry, seconded by Elvia.

Pool Management/New Business:

Office administration correspondence between Nick and Melissa and Becky.  Productive meeting, borough willing to

spend money on pool improvements.  Items include registration and membership cards being re-printed by staff

(with less identifying information), meeting with Edmonds for printing/technology assistance and recommending

equipment be kept cool in managers office.  JIF training may need to be performed for all staff.  Keep snack bar

clean and well maintained.  Pool improvement list: drainage for standing water issues, fix exterior fencing,

estimates for painting and lighting improvements, usual pool opening items, new tiling completed by aquatics.

Commission curious about timeline of getting this work completed.  Purchasing new commercial grade chairs and

umbrellas.  Hesitation to add diving blocks, would change the league (more competitive).  Also concerns about 8

and under swimmers and concern of practice times.  Will look further into having practice diving blocks that are

removable.  Application open online for positions, email sent to previous employees.  Need to add cover for ADA

lift to wish list.  Jonathan would like to revisit August only membership at a lower price.  Will discuss when data is

collected from the new software.

Snack Bar:

Will get confirmation from Jimmy that he’s coming back to the snack bar.

New Business:

Carla requesting collaboration with the MEF.  Discussed opening the pool to students during school day, possible

June week day. Michael Loreti requesting study results from Danielle McMahan.

Motion to adjourn by Carla, seconded by Terry.

Scheduled follow up meeting for Tuesday, March 8th at 7pm in person at Borough Hall.


